
From: John ONeal <John.ONeal2@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Thursday, April 18, 2024 8:09 AM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Abraham Emmanuel <Abraham.Emmanuel@cityofchicago.org>; John Jurcenko 
<John.Jurcenko@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: RE: Invitation to FHWA Peer Exchange - BOE Approval 
  
Hello Steve – 
  
This email follows up on my travel to/from the FHWA Speed Safety Camera Peer Exchange.  The 
Peer Exchange was held at CT DOT, in Hartford, CT on Apr. 16 and 17, 2024. 
  
I attended the Peer Exchange in my official capacity as Coordinating Planner and co-manager of 
the City of Chicago’s Automated Speed Camera Enforcement program, at the invitation of US DOT 
FHWA, who paid travel expenses, hotel, and incidentals (meals). 
  
Please let me know if there is anything else that I need to do or to provide. 
  
Thanks, 
  
John 
__________________________________________________ 
  
John O’Neal 
CDOT / Traffic Safety 
O: 312.742.2973  
M: 773.505.7165 
john.oneal2@cityofchicago.org 
  
From: John ONeal <John.ONeal2@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Thursday, March 14, 2024 12:25 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Abraham Emmanuel <Abraham.Emmanuel@cityofchicago.org>; John Jurcenko 
<John.Jurcenko@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Invitation to FHWA Peer Exchange - BOE Approval 
  
Hello Mr. Berlin – 
  
I am writing to inform you of an invitation I received to participate in an FHWA Peer Exchange in 
Newington. CT on Apr. 16 and 17, on the topic of Automated Speed Enforcement.  The Peer 
Exchange is being organized by U.S. DOT’s Federal Highway Administration, Office of Safety, Speed 
Management.  FHWA will cover all my costs, including airfare, hotel, ground transportation, and 
meals and incidental expenses. 
  
Please find attached my draft memo to the City of Chicago’s Budget Director, as well as a copy of 
the email I received from FHWA inviting me to participate in the Peer Exchange and stating that 
FHWA will pay all costs. These documents provide additional detail. 
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Please let me know any ‘next-steps’ as regards BOE, and/or if there is anything else that you need 
from me.  (I am new to this process 😊.) 
  
Thanks very much, 
  
john 
 


